HEARTLAND ELEMENTARY

SITE BASED DECISION MAKING 
COUNCIL MEETING

SEPTEMBER 13, 2011
OPERATING BUSINESS
Call to Order
Our meeting was called to order by Mrs. Emily Campbell at 3:33 PM.   Those present were Emily Campbell, Deana Reed, Mitch Corbin, Mary Borders and Jena Hornback.
Agenda

After reviewing the agenda, a motion was made by Deana Reed to add a discussion of additional copies to the copy machine to the agenda that Jena Hornback suggested and it received a second by Mitch Corbin.  After this motion, the meeting began.
August Minutes

Minutes were reviewed from the August 10, 2011 meeting.  After reviewing the minutes, a motion was made by Mary Borders and seconded by Deana Reed to accept the minutes as written.  Consensus was reached by the Council. 
Public Comment
Visitor Gary Milby, Associate Superintendant of Finance from the Hardin County Board of Education, was in attendance in today’s meeting and addressed the Council.
Good News Report

Mrs. Campbell reported that the Book Parade was attended by over 500 people that night and approximately $1,400 was made for the library.  She also reported that the Partnering with Parents meetings that were held on August 10th, both the morning and evening sessions had a great turn out.   Meetings are already on the calendar for the next nine weeks of school.
STUDENT ACHIEVEMENT

Mrs. Campbell reported that MAP testing at present for the primary, grades 3 through 5, are almost done with some make-ups still to do.  The new norms are being used that are based on the new standards.
PLANNING

Committees
Mrs. Campbell told the Council that committees are being formed with parents and teachers.  She also passed out the Insight magazine to the Council.  It has a lot of helpful information that could be useful to the Council.
BUDGET REPORT

Per Pupil Allocation/Local Budget
The per pupil budget was reviewed by the Council.  Mitch Corbin made a motion to accept the per pupil budget and a second was received by Jena Hornback.  A few Council members had some questions for Mr. Gary Milby.  He addressed the Council with some answers to their questions.  A motion was then made by Mary Borders and seconded by Mitch Corbin to accept the Local Budget.  Consensus was reached by the Council.  
NEW BUSINESS
Accident Report

The Council reviewed the accident report with no action taken after some discussion.
Title 1 Budget
Mrs. Campbell discussed the Title 1 budget with the Council and what needs the school may have and what could be done with the money from the budget.
Copies

Jena Hornback addressed the Council with her concerns of the teachers needing additional copies added to the copy machine.  After some discussion and with input by Mr. Milby, it will be further reviewed as of the various ways this could become reality.  

OLD BUSINESS

None
EXECUTIVE SESSION

Deana Reed made a motion to go into Executive Session at 4:45 pm to discuss personnel issues.  A second was received by Jena Hornback.  Executive Session ended at 4:50 pm.
After the Council came out of Executive Session, Mitch Corbin made a motion to recommend to Superintendant Johnston to hire the following personnel for the positions listed at Heartland Elementary:

a. Krissi Pritchett, ½ time Intervention
b. Amanda MacLean, ½ time ESS

c. Emily Neel, ½ time ESS

Jena Hornback seconded this motion with consensus being reached by the Council.

ANNOUNCEMENTS
Mrs. Campbell made the following announcements:
a. Picture day will be September 21st
b. Math night will be September 22nd
c. Career Day will be September 26th
d. Parent Advisory Council will be September 26th
AGENDA

The next meeting will be held October 11, 2011 at 3:30 pm.
With no further items on the agenda, Jena Hornback made a motion to adjourn the meeting with a second by Deana Reed.  The meeting was adjourned at 4:55 pm with consensus reached by the Council.
Respectfully submitted,
Sue Boggs, Office Manager

Heartland Elementary
